

Date: 09 November 2019 Time: 1450hrs
Subject: **CofC COMMUNICATION NO: 2**
From: *The Clerk of the Course*
To: **ALL NATIONAL COMPETITORS / Crew members**
Number of pages: 1 Attachments: 0

BUSHFIRES IN NEW SOUTH WALES (NSW)

The situation in the greater Coffs Harbour region has escalated overnight and already we know that some of our rally roads are impacted and could not be made usable within the time available.

Competitors are advised that the organisers are currently working on various options of possible Itineraries. Certainly we know that access to our two major spectator stages – Destination NSW SSS in Coffs and an expanded Raleigh Raceway stages are not under any threat. We also believe at least two shire rally roads are not under any threat.

Accordingly, we have developed a potential Itinerary that would deliver a shorter event which could be conducted over just two days – Saturday and Sunday.

Weather and access to areas not currently available may change in the coming days and we will adjust our plans accordingly.

We ask that you understand this situation is very much active and the organisers remain committed to deliver an event using whatever resources are available to us but of course at all times placing the safety of the public, officials and competitors foremost.

We will issue further updated Communications as circumstances evolve.

TESTING – MONDAY 11 November

Competitors that have booked for access to testing on Monday are advised that the venue is changed to become Raleigh Raceway. This will take place at the same times as previously scheduled.

Specific directions to the venue will be sent directly to relevant competitors.



Brian Everitt
Clerk of the Course